Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Parsons Brinckerhoff
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, August 21, 2014, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.; presentation: 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Church in the Son, 4484 North John Young Parkway, Orlando, FL 32804

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 239496-3-32-01.
Project Description: State Road (SR) 423/John Young Parkway from SR 50/Colonial Drive to Shader Road.
The project includes widening John Young Parkway from a 4-lane divided roadway to a 6-lane divided roadway from Colonial Drive to Shader Road in the City of Orlando, Orange County. It also includes curb and gutter improvements, addition of bicycle lanes, and sidewalk improvements. The Access Management Classification will be changed from Class 3 to Class 5 from Princeton Street to US 441 (north of Shader Road). Access management changes include modifying four median openings from full openings to directional openings, closing one median opening, and moving one median opening to the south. The purpose of the project is to improve level of service and enhance safety.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: a flyer will be distributed at the meeting.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: C. Storm Kazmierczak at (386)943-5346 or storm.kazmierczak@dot.state.fl.us or 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: C. Storm Kazmierczak, FDOT Project Manager at (386)943-5346 or email: storm.kazmierczak@dot.state.fl.us.
Additional information on the project and presentation slides is also available at www.cflroads.com.
